

Dear valued partner,

Kaiser Permanente has a long and productive history with organized labor, and we are proud to employ more union-represented employees than any other health care organization in the country.

Since May, we have been negotiating in good faith with the Alliance of Health Care Unions on a new national agreement that supports our employees, maintains our status as a best place to work, and ensures affordable care for our members.

On Friday, October 3rd, Kaiser Permanente received strike notices from multiple Alliance local unions in California, Hawaii, Oregon and southwest Washington for Tuesday, October 14th at 7:00 a.m. through Sunday, October 19th at 7:00 a.m.

It's important to know that this does not necessarily mean that a strike will happen.

## The health and safety of our members come first

Nonetheless, we take any threat to disrupt care for our members seriously. Member care remains our top priority. We understand members may have concerns about access to Kaiser Permanente care and service.

Please know that, in the event of a strike, we have contingency plans in place to help ensure members continue to receive high-quality care. In some cases, we may need to reschedule non-urgent appointments and procedures. We will contact members directly, in advance, if their appointment needs to be rescheduled.

## **Continued bargaining efforts**

Despite these notices, and in keeping with our desire to reach an agreement if possible, we have agreed to an additional bargaining session scheduled October 6 – October 10.

Since wages and benefits make up about half the cost of health care in America, it is our responsibility to continue to balance taking care of our employees and being more affordable to our customers and members.

For more information about our current labor negotiations, visit <u>kp.org/labor</u>.

In good health, Kaiser Permanente

You are receiving this email because you previously provided your email address to Kaiser Permanente. If you are a government employee and are receiving this email during your employer's blackout period, please wait until this period is over to reach out to Kaiser Permanente or engage with our materials.

Please do not reply to this message. This email message was sent from a notification-only address that cannot accept incoming email.

To remove yourself from this email list, please go to <u>unsubscribe</u>. You may still receive other emails from Kaiser Permanente.

Our Website privacy statement.

Kaiser Foundation Health Plan, Inc., One Kaiser Plaza, Oakland, CA 94612. Kaiser Foundation Health Plan, Inc., 393 E. Walnut St., Pasadena, CA 91188. Kaiser Foundation Health Plan, Inc., 711 Kapiolani Blvd., Honolulu, HI 96813. Kaiser Foundation Health Plan of the Northwest, 500 NE Multnomah St., Suite 100, Portland, OR 97232. Kaiser Foundation Health Plan of Colorado, 10350 E. Dakota Ave., Denver, CO 80247. Kaiser Foundation Health Plan of Georgia, Inc., Nine Piedmont Center, 3495 Piedmont Road NE, Atlanta, GA 30305. Kaiser Foundation Health Plan of the Mid-Atlantic States, Inc., 4000 Garden City Dr., Hyattsville, MD, 20785. Kaiser Foundation Health Plan of Washington Options, Inc., 2715 Naches Ave. SW, Renton, WA 98057.